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Important Dates:

May 4th- Budget Hearing

May 16th- 11:45a Early Dismissal, Budget Vote HS 1 pm- 9 pm with BBQ at MS/HS

May 16th- National Art Honor Society Induction @ 6 pm

Cairo-Durham District Art Show- May 16, High School Building

May 25th- HS Academic Awards @ 6:30 pm

May 29th- Memorial Day: School Closed

May 30th- Prom Promise @ 6 pm (HS) All students attending prom must attend.

Message from Mr. David Proper, Interim Principal:

Spring is in the Air! It is always an exciting time when warmer weather arrives. I am
looking forward to a change in temperatures as well as seeing more of the SUN! This
month we are “full steam ahead” with testing, concerts, sporting events, and senior
celebrations to name a few. In the month of May, we celebrate our wonderful teachers,
staff, and school nurses. Their dedication every year is unquestionable and they all
deserve to be “celebrated” daily. Please make sure to take the time out to send them an
appreciation note, this will definitely bring a smile to their faces! As always, please feel
free to reach out with any questions or concerns. If we work together, we can achieve
many wonderful things.
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May is Mental Health Awareness Month, and there are plenty of ways to keep your mind and body
healthy. The calendar below shows daily activities that help with mental health. In addition, we ask all
staff members and students to wear green every Wednesday in May to support the cause. Mental Health
Matters!

Student of the Month (March)
Cairo-Durham is proud to announce that William Stallbohm is the March Student of the

Month. William is a 10th-grade student, currently enrolled in a rigorous course load of Spanish
III, Civil Engineering and Architecture, Geometry, and other Regents level classes.
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William’s teacher, Mrs. Maassmann, describes him as being,
“always prepared for class and offering to help others. Will is a
model student. He takes an interest in what we are doing in class and is always on task.” William
believes that he is successful because, “I show up, do most of the work required, and attempt to
use my gained knowledge to solve the next problem or just comic relief.”

While in school William participates in the school’s Board Game Club. He hopes to
continue his education after high school to obtain a degree in H-VAC or Engineering. Outside of
school, he spends his time eating, sleeping, playing video games, and riding his bike.
Additionally, he has climbed all of the Catskill Mountains and has been to 46 of the 50 states!

William’s classmates say he is, “good at school, intelligent, or having all the brains over
there.” Here William is pictured with one of his favorite teachers, Mrs. Allison Manoli, who is
his teacher for Civil Engineering and Architecture.

Congratulations William, and keep up the good work.

Nurse’s Corner:
The law requires students who are entering grades 7th, 9th, and 11th next year, will need a physical on file
in the health office. Students entering 6th grade will need a Tdap no earlier than 10 years of age and no
later than 11 years of age. Students who are entering 7th grade are required to have the first dose of
meningococcal vaccine no earlier than 10 years of age. Students entering grade 12 will require second
meningococcal immunization. New York State Public Health Law, Section 2164 requires that schools
will not permit a child to attend school unless the parent provides the school with a certificate of
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immunization proof. Immunizations can be also available through your
local county health department at 518-719-3600.
_______________________________________________________

Art Show Features Student Artistry
Celebration of Student Creativity, Importance of the Arts

The creativity of hundreds of area students is on full display at our Annual Cairo-Durham
District Art Show. The show runs from May 16 through June 1st, 2023 and will be held at the
Cairo-Durham High School.

The show features nearly 200 works in various mediums created by students in Kindergarten
through High School.

The show would not have been possible without the cooperation and support of students, their
art teachers and the district for our wonderful new hallway display system. A big thank you to
our wonderful art educators: Ms. Nicole Tavarez at Cairo Elementary, Mrs. Justine Criswell
at Cairo-Durham Middle School and the Cairo-Durham High School art team of Mr. Mark
Criswell, Ms. Lily McCabe and Mrs. Jessica Little.

Congratulations to all involved!

Club Updates:

Class of 2023

The class is having a second car wash on Sunday, May 7, 2023. It will run from 11:00 am to 3:00 pm.
The cost is $10 per car.

Chicken & Rib BBQ - To benefit the Cairo-Durham Class of 2023 Tuesday, May 16, 2023,
1:00-6:00 PM At the CD Middle/High School

CHICKEN BARBECUE Cole Slaw, ½ BBQ Chicken cooked in our famous house
marinade, Baked Potato, Seasonal Corn on the Cob, Rolls-Butter, and Cookies
$15.00
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BARBECUE RIBS Cole Slaw, 1/2 Rack of Pork Ribs,
Baked Potato, Seasonal Corn on the Cob, Rolls-Butter and
Cookies $17.00

To place an order contact bragostinoni@cairodurham.org or call 518-821-3364

Class of 2024

The junior class will be hosting the Junior/Senior prom on June 3rd! This year's theme is Casino Night.

Prom tickets are on sale now until May 26th.

See a Junior Officer or Ms.Wickham to purchase tickets. Prom Promise will be held on May 30th at 6 pm.
This is mandatory for all students attending the prom. Coronation will be at 4 pm on June 3rd at the High
School.

$65/ Person

$120/ Couple

Class of 2025
Upcoming:
Golf Tournament Hosted by the Class of 2025 at Thunderhart: June 4, 2023
Looking for Golfers and Tee Sponsors!
Contact Mrs. Searing-Burke for more information: jsearing@cairodurham.org

Looking for donations!
The Class of 2025 needs baked goods for their bake sale on May 6, 2023
or come support the class of 2025 by buying a delicious baked good on May 6, 2023, at the
Mother’s Day Craft Fair hosted by Greene County Women’s League!
10:00 am to 3:00 pm at Historic Catskill Point, 1 Main Street, Catskill, NY 12414
Contact Mrs. Searing-Burke if you can donate a baked good for our bake sale table

mailto:bragostinoni@cairodurham.org
mailto:jsearing@cairodurham.org
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High School Art Department

Cairo-Durham High School
1307 Rt. 145
518-622-8543


